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A review of developments for the first half of the year from Gold Fields Mineral Services, released on September 12, lent
some credibility to the persistent rumors of substantial central bank selling. The review estimated that net sales by
central banks during the first half of the year totaled 220 tones, comprising gross sales of 493 tones, including the 167
tone sale announced in July by the Reserve Bank of Australia, offset in part by gross purchases of 273 tones. What
troubled the market most was a comment to the effect that the net figure included an estimated 200 tones of so far
undisclosed central bank sales.

Thisinevitably led to renewed rumors of official activity, and over the next few days the central banks of the Netherlands,
Portugal, Sweden and Switzerland felt obliged to deny any such activity. Developments in gold borrowing rates also
contributed to these rumors. Liquidity in the market for borrowed central bank gold had been tightening throughout
August and into September, particularly in the nearby months, with lease rates remaining high. The scale of short
selling that had been taking place was undoubtedly an important factor behind this development, but some market
observers suggested that it might in addition be a sign of forward selling on the part of the official sector. The
one-month lease rate spiked up to aimost 4% soon after the GFMS review was released, the highest level seen since
November 1995, but this development was quickly met by increased central bank lending of gold and lease rates returned

to amore normal, though still relatively high, level by the end of the quarter.
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